
 
Lately each day seems like it’s the 
same, yet when you look at the 
calendar it is hard to believe it is 
March already.  Seeing that can 
bring us new Hope once again.  
So, what do we hope for, that the 
Covid will disappear, that the 
weather will be warmer, that our 
aches and pains will lessen?  Yet 
somehow, we don’t have any 
control over any of that, we have 
faith that what we hope for will 
happen.   We all have our own 
way of dealing with these things 
in our lives, some we’d like to 
change, others we hope never 
change.  So, practice your faith in 
what you believe, because life 
goes on and we need to be strong 
ready for what life brings.  May 
the new hopes you have faith in, 
bring you into a new Spring.  
*************************** 
We started on February 3rd with 
our Bingo again, 14 people 
attended, and 21 on the 19th, it 
was decided that we will continue 
with other activities in March.   
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Check the calendar for those 
activities, and plan to join us, the 
club house has been opened and 
the “Coffee Group” has done a 
great job keeping it clean and 
setting the room for distancing.  
Plan to join us if you feel 
comfortable, masks are optional.   
By this time a lot of our residents 
will have received or soon will 
receive their second Covid 
vaccine, however we are still 
reminded that wearing a mask is 
important.  
************************** 
We are planning to have Pot Luck 
on Thursday, March 11th at noon, 
sloppy joes will be provided, just 
bring yourself, there will be a 
signup sheet at Bingo on the 5th, 
you can stop any time to sign.  
We will see what the situation is, 
but we plan to go back to the 
regular potluck in April at 5 p.m.  
Hope to see you, as always, masks 
are  optional, but encouraged. 
***************************        
The Bible Study group is one of 
the groups starting to meet again, 
if you are interested, contact 
Sandy B. for more details. 



*************************** 
There is a signup sheet by the 
kitchen door for anyone who is 
willing to help host our potluck 
meals, it is helpful if two people 
sign up.  Please consider taking a 
turn.   Along with that comes 
keeping the club house clean, so 
you will see a signup sheet for 
that also, consider taking a turn at 
that by the month, so the same 
people don’t have to do it all the 
time.  Your help is appreciated 
more then you know. 
*************************** 
There is also an exercise group 
that meets twice a week, contact 
Jan B. for information. We will 
continue to have Activity/ 
Fellowship day on the 4th 
Wednesday of the month, come 
to visit, play cards, board games, 
and the coffee is always on.  
*************************** 
Remember too there are a lot of 
books, and DVDs for you to 
borrow from the club house at 
any time, keep them a reasonable 
amount of time and return them 
for different ones. 
*************************** 
Just a reminder, inspections will 
be the week of March 21st, hope 
you are ready!!! 
*************************** 

Reminder:  The time will change 
on March 14th; won’t that be 
great to have longer day light 
once again.  And the first day of 
Spring is the 20th! 
Word was received on the passing 
of Evelyn Carnahan on the 28th of 
January, Evelyn lived in S. P. II.  
She was living at Glennwood, 
Iowa near her daughter. 
*************************** 
We are hoping that our residents 
who have been dealing with 
different kinds of illnesses are all 
improving and will soon be able 
to be out and about again.  Stay 
well, enjoy Spring. 
*************************** 
We give a special thanks to the 
snow removal crew that has 
worked very hard out here to 
keep our sidewalks and street 
clean, we have had a lot of snow 
for them to deal with.  Thanks 
guys! 
*************************** 
Also, a special thanks to Allyn and 
Gib for continually making sure 
the club house is kept clean, and 
ready.  
*************************** 
Thank you to all of you who have 
told me they enjoy the news 
letter each month, I am not the 
only person who has to write 



something, if you would be willing 
to share a thought, or a poem 
occasionally, it would be greatly 
appreciated also.  We all have a 
hidden talent in us. 
***************************  
Treasurer’s Report 
2/1  Balance  $359.38 
Dues Paid    + $145.00 
2/25 Balance  $504.38 
Dues of $5 per resident is 
optional, can be paid to Jane G., if 
you are unable to deliver it to her, 
call and she will pick it up.  These 
monies are used for Club House 
expenses and memorials. 
***************************                                                           
Chicken Spaghetti                           
6-8 chicken breasts cooked with 
salt and cut into small pieces, 
save broth.                                         
½ to ¾ lb. of spaghetti broken into 
2” pieces, cooked. 
1 small onion diced 
¼ cup diced green pepper 
1 4 oz. jar diced pimiento drained 
(optional) 
2 cups shredded cheddar cheese 
2 cans cream of mushroom soup  
2 cups chicken broth (important) 
1 t. salt-- pepper to taste 
1/8-1/4 t. cayenne pepper 
½ cup cheese for top 
In large bowl mix all together, mix 
well,  pour into 9x13 pan, top 

with cheese, Bake at 350* for 35-
45 minutes.   
This recipe can be divided in half 
very easily and freezes great.   

*************************** 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The FHA follows Fair Housing and ADA 

Guidelines.  For more information check out 

our website at: www.fremonthousing.org and 

follow: - Fremont Housing Agency - on 

Facebook. 

Cable has increased by $2.00, bringing it 

to $31.00 total per month.  Your rent 

amount total per month is now $526.00. 

If you have any questions, please reach 

out to Amanda - 402-727-4848 ext. 4.   

Please be prepared everyone!!!  
Annual inspections are scheduled for 
the week of March 21st.   


